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VISIT US ONLINE   
www.beautifulsavioramarillo.org 

Office Hours - Monday - Thursday, 
9:00AM-12:00PM, 1:00-3:00PM 
(closed during the noon hour)      

Friday, 9:00AM- 12:00 PM 
 

Staff:  
Cheryl Hall, Office Manager  
Marsha Moller,  Music Director  
      
Church Council:  
Biff Flatt, President;   
Chuck Jacobson, VP;  
Kendra Massey, Education/Youth;   
Ingrid Owen,  Fellowship,  
Rita De Mar Evangelism;  
Lorryane Vogel, Social Concerns; 
D’Ann Berry, Treasurer;  
Keith Rosenthal,  Property;  
Linda Allen, Worship;  
Laurie Dale, Secretary  
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The Congregational Council met on  
September 21, 2020 
 
 
New Business: 
 
• Call Committee:  Names were presented by 

council members and discussed.  Six people 
will be presented to the congregation for   
approval at a congregational meeting  im-
mediately following the worship service on  

      October 4. 
 
• A Wifi Internet capability upgrade is being 

explored. 
 
• An anonymous check was received for 

$1,200.00.  The giver indicated that they 
wanted $400.00 each to go to the Sewing 
Group, Music, and Families In Crisis.   

 
Old Business: 
 
• Supply Pastors are scheduled through       

October. 
 
• Keith Rosenthal will be on the nominating 

committee for next year. 
 
• Budget for 2021 was discussed.  This will be 

finalized in the October council meeting. 
 
 
Evangelism: 
 
The Home Communion team has been active 
with 17 people being communed in their homes.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Here is our pastoral schedule for Sunday    
Worship in October.   
 
Sunday, October 4 
 
 9:30 AM Pentecost 18   
                       Chaplin Scott Willis  
 
Sunday, October 11 
  
 9:30 AM Pentecost 19 
                                 Pastor Mike Holmes  
 
Sunday, October 18 
 
 9:30 AM Pentecost 20 
                                 Chaplin Scott Willis 
 
Sunday, October 25  
 
 9:30 AM Pentecost 21 
              Pastor Mike Holmes  
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Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church 

  Treasurer's Report  
 
 August of Fiscal Year 2020 
  
  

  Year-to-date Year-to-date  

Income           Month  Actual                    Budget 
   
OFFERINGS 
      

 GENERL FUND ENVELOPE  15,443.50  151,951.29  167,000.00   
  
 

 GENERAL FUND LOOSE  0.00   450.00      1,166.64  

  15,443.50  152,401.29  168,166.64   
   
 OTHER RECEIPTS 
 
  
  
 BUILDING USE  100.00   681.61       833.36   
  
      

 MISCELLANEOUS  30.00  110.00       200.00  

  130.00  791.61     1,033.36  
 
 Total Income  15,573.50  153,192.90  169,200.00   
 

 Expense 
   
   
 Total Expense  17,764.57  131,416.08  168,374.89  

 
  

BSLC 
Treasurer's Summary  

 
For the month of August our income was $15,573.50 on a budget of $21, 150.00.  Income was $5576.50 
below budget for the month. Our expenses were $17,764.57 on a budget of $18,540.59 which was 
$776.02 under budgeted expenses. The income for August was $2,191.07 less than expenses. Giving for 
August continues to be down from our projected income. As we enter the call process, we will need to 
dedicate a budget for that in the next few months as well as keeping up with our current expenses, so I 
ask all members to continue to faithfully keep up your giving and if you are able to give more to help our 
current needs. It would most definitely be appreciated and needed. We also need to begin funding a 
Property Insurance Deductible dedicated account, so if you would like to contribute to that fund, it would 
also be appreciated. Once we have the deductible amount saved, we will be in good shape should we 
have need for an insurance claim on our property from any damage that occurs. I believe as we are now 
getting back to a more normal worship and activities at our Church, our income will also begin to get back 
to more normal levels.  I am thankful to a good and gracious God and for all of you in our Congregation. I 
know we all want to remain a strong Congregation together! 
 
May God continue to watch over us all and keep us safe and healthy and ready to serve in mission to-
gether, Amen.   
 
I am always open for questions or clarification  if needed. 
 
D'Ann Berry 



 

 

If you need pastoral care of a 
visit or phone call, contact the 
church office.   
 
Call the church office at 359-
9483 to add prayer requests 
into the church’s prayers in the 
weekly bulletin and/or the  
prayer chain. 
  
To join the prayer chain by 
email, contact the church    
office.  

Together We Pray 

Please keep in your 
prayers: 
 
Under Hospice Care 
Rich Allen 
Ruth Holman 
Genevieve Miller 
 
 
Lorrayne Vogel was 
hospitalized in  
September. 
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Others are in need of our continued 
prayers.  For a complete list of those 
we are actively praying for see your 
Sunday bulletins. 

KEENAGERS started back up in September with 20    
attending.  We decided to continue to bring our own lunches 
for October & November and have a catered lunch in Decem-
ber.  The hosts will be responsible for tea, water, coffee and 
are free to decorate the tables as they choose.   

Worship has traveling communion sets blessed and ready for   
anyone who needs home communion.  In 
recent weeks the Home Communion 
Group has taken communion to 17      
families or individuals.  
 
Call the church office at 359-9483 or  Rita 
De Mar at 353-6187 for more information. 
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10/03   Mark Newman 

10/06   Mary Jones 

   Ruth Holman 

10/08   Dainay Hawkins 

10/09   Kendra Massey 

10/10   Richard Owen 

10/11   Paul Jones 

10/15   Jan Werner 

    Jana Kid 

             Audrey Holman 

10/18    Keith Johnson 

10/22   David Cole 

    Diane Reinschmidt 

10/28   Marjorie Spencer 

Both the Food Pantry Volunteers and the Meals 
On Wheels Team welcomed David and Paula 
Cole to their ranks in September.   

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring a Trunk or Treat 
Event on Saturday, October 31, 4:00 pm—6:00 pm. 
 
Look for details and ways to participate in  
up-coming bulletins in October.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3  

4  9:30 am  

Worship 

Pr. Scott  

Willis 

Congregational 

Meeting 

10.45 Choir 

5 

 

 

 
4-6 pm Sewing 

 

7 pm Property 

6 7 

Food  Pantry 

 
KEENAGERS 

12 PM (Bring 

your own lunch 

8 9 10 

11 

9:30 am  

Worship 

Pr. Mike 

Holmes 

10.45 Choir 

12 

 

 
4-6 pm Sewing 

7 pm 

Council 

 

13 14 

 

Food  Pantry 

15 16 17 

 

10 am 

Endowment 

18 

9:30 am  

Worship 

Pr. Scott  

Willis 

10.45 Choir 

19 

 

 
4-6 pm Sewing 

 

 

20 21 

 

Food  Pantry 

22 23 24 

25 

9:30 am  

Worship 

Pr. Mike 

Holmes 

10.45 Choir 

26 

 

 

 

 
4-6 pm Sewing 

27 28 

 

Food  Pantry 

29 30 31 

4-6 Trunk or 

Treat  

October 2020 

Psalm 67:6 

The earth has yielded 

its produce; 

God, our God,       

blesses us. 
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BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH 
3500 Bowie, Amarillo, Texas 79109 
 
Office - (806) 359-9483    E-mail - beautifulsavioramarillo@gmail.com 
Web - www.beautifulsavioramarillo.org 
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